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	7th May 2021
LDBS Foundation Governor Appointment Process Update



Attention: Chairs of Governors, Headteachers and Clerks, 

So many of our governing bodies have been a great source of support and creative problem solving for Headteachers over this last extra-ordinary year, so this letter starts with sincere thanks to all our Chairs and LDBS governors for their time, energy, and commitment to making sure we do our very best for all the staff and pupils in our school communities. Thank you.

In response to feedback about the process for appointing LDBS Foundation Governors, our Governor Appointments Panel has recently updated the LDBS Foundation Governor application and reference forms to make the appointment process more transparent. We would like to highlight the changes for you and invite you to get in touch with us should you have any questions. Full details are available at https://www.ldbs.co.uk/becoming-a-governor/
As you know, the LDBS appoints foundation governors to all LDBS schools under the School Governance (Constitution) (England) Regulations 2012 and each school’s Instrument of Government. Foundation governors are tasked with preserving and developing the Christian character of Church schools. Like all foundation governor appointing authorities, the LDBS has sole discretion over its powers of appointment, but prefers to do so in consultation with Headteachers and Chairs of Governors. 

The updated application process continues to have a strong skills-based focus and now expressly states our goal of promoting diversity in appointments to our governing boards. 

The application and reference forms both clarify that the Panel prefers to appoint applicants who are members of a Christian church, but will show discretion in exceptional circumstances. Such circumstances include where a governing board may need particular skills, experience or diversity of representation, or where there has been a long-standing and hard-to-fill vacancy. 

We have clarified that references should be from a Headteacher, Chair of Governors, a member of the clergy, or from a professional or volunteering relationship. Applicants may not use friends or other personal relationships as referees. 

Governors are appointed for a term of four years. As you know, the Panel has always been willing to reappoint LDBS Foundation Governors to subsequent terms where the Headteacher and Chair of Governors are supportive. The Panel intends to continue with this approach, and aims to align itself over time with the best practice promoted by the Charity Commission and the National Governance Association, that governors and trustees should serve no more than two or three terms on any one board. The Panel will work gradually towards this approach over the forthcoming few years. We are eager to ensure that all our experienced and highly valued governors are provided with ongoing opportunities to promote good governance and use their experience and knowledge within the LDBS family of schools, by taking up foundation governor vacancies in nearby schools or mentoring new governors, Chairs or Committee chairs. 

If you would like to discuss the new forms or any of the matters raised in this email, please contact Anne Messer, LDBS Head of Governance Services, on anne.messer@london.anglican.org.
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